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Ambassador Meeting (Including PSHE Ambassadors)

Thursday 29th April 2021

Attended by:

Suvanam – Yajna, Yashee, Arya, Bhavin, Athavan, Adhitya
Plata – Hasini
Rajat – Aditi
Silver – Shlok
Srebro – Dakkshesh

Mrs Walters shared the outcomes of the recent pupil survey completed in March 2021. Ambassadors were quick to point out that two areas which were not above 90% were behavior and challenge.

Mrs Walters asked why Ambassadors thought that their peers thought behavior was not exceptional.
Hasini said: ‘I think it is because what we see as not appropriate behavior, e.g. a child calls out the answer because they are desperate to share, is seen as bad behavior because our expectations are so high.’ Shlok agreed and commented that in some school’s pupils are disrespectful to teachers, fights might break out but this just doesn’t happen at Avanti Court Primary School.

Shlok said: Perhaps children think behavior isn’t exceptional around the school because we are in bubbles and now we don’t really get to see other groups. Ambassadors agreed.

Aditi thought it would be a good idea for Ambassadors to explore behavior around the school and in classes so they could report back their findings. Ms Vincent agreed and said she would share a format devised by PSHE Ambassadors to monitor. It was agreed that Ms Vincent would devise a timetable so that half the Ambassadors monitor behavior outside class and the other half monitor behavior inside the classroom. Ms Vincent to agree a date.

Ambassadors explored why some pupils reported that they did not find their work challenging.
Hasini suggested that perhaps they could interview children from across the school about their work, if they understood the word challenge and their next steps.

Bhavin said: At Avanti Court Primary School our expectations are high and that some children may not say that they find their work challenging if all their friends say it is easy. Perhaps we need to look at next steps or corrections as evidence that work is challenging.

It was agreed that Ambassadors would hold informal discussions with Ms Vincent and Ms Naik on Tuesday 11th May 2021. Ms Naik and Ms Vincent to work with the Ambassadors on the questions they will ask.

PSHE Ambassadors discussed AW1 and they felt that the statement was not embedded and they proved this right by asking who out of the Ambassador group could not remember AW1 and at least 6 members could not. Ambassador said the AW1 statement must be everywhere if children or staff are going to remember it. They suggested:

· In corridors
· In toilets
· Outside all rooms
· In the playground outside
· In the dining hall
· In the gym

Ms Vincent asked children if AW1 can be met at home. Ambassadors said it can. Ambassadors said it can. Ambassadors said parents might need support. Ambassadors suggested that The Value Tree (the tree at the back of the hall) should be used to celebrate pupils who show AW1.

[image: Pin on Printable Patterns at PatternUniverse.com] A shield design and postcards could be given to pupils and staff who show
AW1.
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Mrs Walters to contact the Graphic Designer at the Trust to design a shield and postcard commencing week of Monday 3rd May 2021. Ambassadors to lead an AW1 assembly on Friday 28th May 2021
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